
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 

King’s Oak Academy 
Middle School Bulletin 
Work Hard  |  Be Kind  

08 December 2023  

Mrs Watts 
Assistant Principal 

Head of Middle School 

Attendance Update: 
 
Apollo is looking forward to spending this week with 7.3! 
Congratulations to 7.3 for having the most improved  
attendance last week; we look forward to seeing what  
he has been up to with you! 
 
Congratulations also to Hawthorn (Y6), who won Apollo the week before! 

 
We look forward to seeing who Apollo will get to spend the week with when 
we look at most improved attendance at the end of the week. 

Dear Middle School families, 
As 2023 draws to a close, I look back at what has been a very successful Autumn term.  Year 5 and 
Year 7 have settled well into their spaces and have proven themselves to be fantastic members of 
our Middle School community.  It is a pleasure to see so many of our students working hard and 
being kind around site.  Classrooms feel calm and purposeful, and at social time, there is a real sense 
that our children really enjoy and value the time they spend together.  I have especially enjoyed 
seeing the way in which our Middle School children use the LRC (library) during their free time: 
reading, drawing, playing chess, completing home learning, logging onto the computers to practice 
times tables, and even introducing their own clubs into this space! 
Over the next two weeks, we are looking forward to celebrating this festive time together: 

• YR-11 PTA Christmas Party this Friday (8 Dec) in The Canteen 
• Y5-10 Christmas Performance next Tuesday (12 Dec) in The Hex 

Please look out for any communications regarding these experiences.  We look forward to seeing 
many of you at the PTA Party and the Christmas Performance so that we can celebrate together. 
Many thanks for your ongoing support.  I look forward to seeing you soon! Mrs Watts 

Middle School Values Focus 
December 

 
 

KOA Value 
Work Hard 

 
 

Learning Power 
Emerald 

(Resilience) 

 Sports Fixtures 
We have already had a number of fixtures this term: 

 In our last bulletin, we were looking forward to finding out about how our Year 7 Netball Team had got on in their South 
Glos. Tournament: we can now share … 

 Our Year 5/6 footballers played Blackhorse on Thursday … 
 Any other fixture updates? 

A massive well done to all of our teams for how they continue to make us proud, supporting each other  
and celebrating their victories and losses with such great sportsmanship – Go Team KOA! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Upcoming Dates 

08 December 2023 PTA Family Christmas Party (R – Y11) 

12 December 2023 Christmas Concert (Y5 – Y10) 

14 December 2023 PTA Gift Shop (Y5/Y6) 

15 December 2023 Final day of Term 2 

02 January 2024 INSET 

03 January 2024 Return to school for all students 



 

Key Reminders and Updates 
 
Brook Road 
Just a reminder that Brook Road is closed to all vehicles from 08:25 – 08:50 and from 15:00 – 15:20 (blue badges exempt).  This 
means that no vehicles should enter, be moving on, or leave the road.  This is to keep our children, families, and staff safe, so 
please respect this road closure. 
 
Book Corners 
Thank you to families who have kindly donated books for our new Year 5 and 6 book  
corners.  Our children are very grateful!  If you still have any Year 5/6 appropriate books (fiction,  
non-fiction, poetry etc.) that you would be happy to donate, please send these in with your children. 
 
Year 6 and Year 8 Camps 
Year 6 - Are off to PGL Liddington!  Final spaces have now been agreed with PGL.  Please contact Jess Ware (jess.ware@clf.uk) 
with any questions about payment. 
Year 8 - Will be off on camp, too!  We have now finalised costings with our providers and will be sending letters out very soon.  
Please keep your eyes out for these. 

Extra-Curricular Opportunities: Term 2 
Lunchtime Clubs 
Monday - Friday:  Y5- Y6 Lego / Reading / Drawing (LRC) - Miss Cox 
Monday:   Y7-Y11  Gardening Club - Greenhouse - Miss Miller-Webb 
Tuesday:   Y7-Y8  Homework Club - C18 – Miss Pearch  
Wednesday:   Y7-Y8  Homework Club - C18 – Miss Pearch 
 

After School Clubs 
 Year 5 Year 6 Year 7 Year 8 

Monday 

Y5 – Y6 
Multi-Sports - Gym 1 - Miss Southcott 

 
Y3 – Y6 

Dodgeball – Lower Site - Sporting Chance* 
 

YR – 5 
Choir – Lower Site – Miss Palmer-Turk 

   Y7-Y8    Maths Homework - C18 - Mr Blake 
   Y7-Y11  Drama Club - DA1 - Miss Morrell   
   Y7-Y11  Netball - Courts - Miss Harrold / Miss Jones 
   Y7-Y11  Fitness - Gym 2 – JCK 
   Y7-Y9    Boys’ Rugby - Field – Mr Heath / Mr Jackson 

Tuesday Y2 - Y6 
Survival Skills - Lower Site - Sporting Chance* 

 

Wednesday  Sports Fixtures 

Thursday 

 Y5 - Y8  Homework Club  C18  Miss Pearch 
 Y5 - Y11  Table Tennis  Gym 1   Mr Wilkinson 
 Y5 – Y11                    Warhammer Club                    EG2                             Mr Natham 
 Y6 - Y11   Art Club   E22  Miss Smith 

 Y6 – Y10  Girls’ Football  Gym 2  Miss Salvage / Miss Harrold 

Y3 – Y6 Football - Lower Site - Sporting Chance* 
Y7 – Y8 STEAM Club (Science Technology, Engineering, Art, Maths) 

DG2 - Miss Thacker / Miss Rowley 
Y5 - Y10  Vocal Group - MU3 - Miss Morrell 

Friday                   Y5 – Y6                      Football Team                         Lower Site                  Sporting Chance* 
 

Year 5 and Year 6: If you would like to attend a club, please speak to Miss Southcott. 
Year 7 and Year 8: If you have any questions about a club, please speak to Mr Heath. 
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